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I welcome to all those in attendance,
it has been a great privilege to be the president this year.
Being it my 2nd year as president of this organization, |
would have to thank 2 of the most fantastic ladies.
Wendy and Donna
The jnr association would struggle to achieve its goals if
were not for their efforts in organizing not only the years
events but having to organize all that has to do with the
state teams.
The communication between members of the committee is
of the highest quality. A very informed committee runs like
a well-oiled machine every part doing its bit to achieve the
final result.
Wendy and Donna along with all the parent helpers makes
being the president that much easier. Knowing that when
asked, things will get done and a great result achieved.

I have to also praise the level and commitment this year to
our coaches and Managers.

Donna, Alice - Grant, Wendy- Karen and Josh and our
medic Leanne. Tech Wade.

This year was a very trying time for the juniors. We had
several clashes of egos and personality’s and made their job
just that more difficult to complete.



Teenagers can be a trying lot and several disciplinary
actions had taken place.

The development squad has shown to be a great idea. This
year all our girls were snapped up by other states so only a
boy’s squad went down.

Well behaved and a great testament to the ideals of
encouraging true sportsmanship through participation.

The same challenges with the use of the internet occurred
again but strangely enough it was adults attacking the
management this time. Things that were dealt with at camp
have been continually raised to the point where the
reposting of a banned post found its way back on the net.
The issue has been rested for good with TBA making a
ruling on the content and from the future will be reworded
to be politically correct.

Once again the failure of the so called center guardians to
come on board and get behind the association frustrates me
no end. The undue comments about other coaches and
managers really is quite childish and it’s about time they
put up or shut up, but alas their egos won’t allow that so it
will be another year of the same garbage.

We try to make representing SQ as cheap as we possibly
can. Other states fees are quite large compared to ours. We
want every single child that rolls off to have a fair shake at
making the team. Not a team that is comprised of kids that
can afford it but one that has the very best that we have. We
have the best uniforms; we supply the best meals and have
the best coaches and managers what else could we ask for



all we need is the support of everyone here to bring back
my shield. After all it is the Presidents Shield. So let’s get
behind the committee and the coaching staff and give it a
red hot crack because it takes all of you to make it possible
for a successful team.

And as before, I would prefer to spend a weekend with the
juniors at an event as to spend a week with the any of the
adult teams.

Well that will be all for now.

Thanks for listening

Greg Naylor



